

June 12<sup>th</sup>, 2018 Hello Everybody!

We celebrated birthdays with two cakes at last Thursday's night dance.



Thank you Greta Luper for baking these delicious cakes.

## We sang Happy Birthday to our June Birthdays.



(l-r) Nancy Brown, Dale Fredrickson, Gloria Hilpert.



A happy throng of dancers participated in the festivities.

A great night of dancing as Bill Chesnut called the tips.







The round dancers took their turn on the floor.







George Tower recorded the dancers on the floor.

## We have the winners!

*50-50* 



Wayne Miller congratulated Lamar McMillan.

"Free Pass" card



"Last Tip"



Congratulations to Greta Luper, dancing with Billy, on winning the "Last Tip" drawing.

A Special Guest



We welcomed Tah-tiana Brooks, the grand daughter of Joyce Wolfert. In August, she will be a 4<sup>th</sup> grader at Fleming Island Elementary School.

### Dancing Divas' Luncheon

The next Diva luncheon will be on June 20<sup>th</sup>, 11:30 am at Nicole's, 1101 Blanding Blvd, Suite 117,(Blanding & Jefferson Ave), Orange Park. Please RSVP Karen Allen at johnallen 131@hotmail.com or call or text at (904) 708-3999.

Joys & Concerns
David Dodson
June Keefe
Keith Myers
Bud German

t

### Supplies Requested

Our supplies are running low so if you could donate any of the following: coffee, sugar, creamer, coffee cups, cold drinking cups, and napkins would be very much appreciated.

## Grapevine Reporter

We need someone from the club to write a small paragraph to the Grapevine at the end of every month, reporting our activities including previous and our upcoming dances with a picture or two. If you are interested, please contact Debbie Miller.

#### Calendar

June 12<sup>th</sup> Banner Raid at St. Catherine's Church. June 20<sup>th</sup> Divas' Luncheon June 21<sup>st</sup> Dance and Ice Cream Social. July 19<sup>th</sup> Pink Cadillac Dance.

#### Thaaaaaaaaaank Youuuuuuuuuuuu

Our caller, Bill Chesnut
Pat McMillan for your photos and notes last week.
All of the clubs that attended last Thursday night
To everyone who helped to open and close the club.

# Marilyn Scott reports on: Cruisen for Bob 5, 2019

We now have our 5th cruise scheduled for April 6th of next year on the Carnival Miracle. This will be a cruise to the Panama Canal. I have attached a flyer with the itinerary. If interested, please call Manny at 1-800-819-3902 X85172 with our Group # 2SGZ75. Please let me know if you will be cruising with us. The Cabins are limited, inside cabins and Ocean View are on the lower floors as 70% of the Ship are Balcony's. It is slightly larger ship than the Elation. It holds 2,124 guests and a crew of 934.

We are very excited for the opportunity of cruising the Panama Canal as this was on our Bucket List. Hope you all are able to take this next adventure with us as we had such a wonderful time traveling with you on our last cruise.

#### **Contributors**

Please feel free to send me photos or information that you would like to be included in the newsletter to <a href="mailto:jwa131@yahoo.com">jwa131@yahoo.com</a>

Moose Promenader Website www.moosepromenaders.com